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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 

As we flip our calendars forward to 2022 we get to look forward to another fun 

filled car season. In July we have the 59th Central Mini-Meet (info contained 

later in this newsletter) and the Anniversary Meet in Bowling Green KY. We 

have heard the exciting news about the upcoming show the Western Buckeye 

Region will be putting on in June and I hope our region can have a large 

attendance at the show since it will be in Lima area.  

 

I am planning a Board Meeting/Regular meeting, with the cases of Covid on the 

rise and Steph and I trying to keep Bennett healthy, I have decided we will push 

the meeting back to February. Our plan would be to have it February 27th at 

1pm. The plan would be have a short Directors’ meeting right at 1pm then a 

General Club meeting starting at 2pm. It will be at our house 4507 Indian Ridge 

Sylvania Oh. If Covid is still running strong we may decide to host it elsewhere. 

 

 I ask that everyone please consider hosting a meeting or any event for this year. 

Also, please if you would like to step up for a position in the club this is our 

election year. We will open nominations up in August so keep that in mind. We 

also are looking for a newsletter editor, please step forward if this would interest 

you!  

 

On another note I would like everyone to take cyber security seriously I had my 

Facebook account hacked on Christmas day. When these hackers got into the 

account I lost all access to the account. As of typing this, I still cannot get access 

and I am hearing if I cannot dispute issues with the account by Jan. 25th I will 

lose my Facebook account completely. I suggest you look into their added 

security features like having trusted friends that can send you a link to gain access and many other options. Also 

back up all your photos you may have on there.  

 

We would like to officially welcome our Newest Region Member Holly Mae Cook. She was born 12-10-21. We 

are excited for this year with the Cook family kids, Jurski Family kids and Lescallett Family kids to be at the 

meetings and functions showing the positive future we have for our region!! 

 

 

 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 2022 

 

Director   

Andy Jurski 

(419) 262-0789 

Novaandy63@bex.net 

 

Vice Director 

Paul Svatik 

(419) 882-0820 

ptsvatik@bex.net 

 

Secretary  

Eileen Cufr 

(419) 693-5351 

cufr@roadrunner.com 

 

Treasurer 

Art Lutz   

(419) 351-4975 

 

Board Members 

Chris Cufr 

419-340-3025 

ccufr@bex.net 

 

Lynn Rupp 

419-382-6144 

Lynnrupp2@gmail.com

   

Mary Lou Lister 
 419-262-4239 

 

Interim Newsletter Editor 

Dave Cufr 

(419) 693-5351 

dcufr@roadrunner.com 

 

 

mailto:stoveboltnews@gmail.com
mailto:Novaandy63@bex.net
mailto:ptsvatik@bex.net
mailto:cufr@roadrunner.com
mailto:leslieking60@gmail.com
mailto:Lynnrupp2@gmail.com
mailto:Lynnrupp2@gmail.com


 

Page 2 of 5 

 

GCR Meeting 

This is no Region meeting scheduled for January, 2022.  

There will be a Glass Capitol Region Board of Directors planning meeting on February 27th at 1pm with a 

Region meeting starting at 2pm. More details will be announced in the February Stovebolt News. All Regions 

members are invited to the BOD meeting and observe your elected officers in action and then attend the Region 

meeting that will follow.  

 

MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 11, 2021 

MEETING OF THE VINTAGE CHEVROLET CLUB OF AMERICA 

GLASS CAPITOL REGION  

 

Art and Donna Lutz were the gracious hosts of our annual Christmas party at their home. As usual, Art & 

Donna had decorated their home beautifully for the Christmas season. In attendance were: Lynn & Karen Rupp, 

Dave & Eileen Cufr, Leslie King, Harold & Jo Bair Cuthbertson, John Bendzick, Paul Svatik, Andy, Steph and 

Bennett Jurski, Chris & Debbie Cufr and of course Art & Donna Lutz. We all shared a delicious meal of fried 

and baked chicken provided by our hosts. The membership filled in with side dishes and desserts. After our 

meal, Andy called for a brief business meeting.  

 

There were no minutes published in the most recent newsletter, but Donna Lutz made a motion to accept the 

September minutes. John Bendzick seconded the motion and the motion carried.  

 

Art reported the treasury balance which included the profit and seed money from the Central Meet that was 

returned to us. Dave Cufr reported that the Central Meet checking account has been permanently closed and the 

debit card shredded. Lynn Rupp made a motion to accept the report, Paul Svatik seconded the motion, motion 

passed.  

 

Paul reported that he had sold 6 brackets in October and 2 in November.  

 

Karen Rupp reported that she had mailed get well cards to Paul Svatik in October and Eileen Cufr in November. 

A sympathy card was sent to Leslie King on the passing of Randy; a charitable donation was sent in his memory 

to the American Cancer Society. It was reported that Miami Valley Region member Mike Jones is recovering 

from open heart surgery.  

 

Old Business – 

 -The Western Buckeye Region will be hosting a car show on June 4th. It was discussed that the GCR will 

support them by attending the show.  

 

New Business-  

-A board meeting will be scheduled after the first of the year. Region members! Please volunteer to host a 

meeting or make suggestions for potential tours. Paul will reschedule his October tour in the spring, June 4th 

will be the Western Buckeye car show, and John & Charlene Bendzick will host in late summer. All other 

months are open for hosts.  

-Leslie King regretfully declined to take over the board position that Randy had held. Andy nominated Chris 

Cufr to fulfill the position for the remaining year of his term, and Chris accepted. All in attendance approved.  

 -Registrations for the upcoming Central Meet and the Anniversary Meet should be open in February 2022. The 

optimal stay for the Central Meet would be from Thursday thru Saturday night. Check out on Sunday to head to 

the Anniversary Meet. Be sure to include a Friday night stay for the Anniversary Meet.  

 

National News – 
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-Dave Cufr reported that there will be a National Board meeting the end of March 2022 in Bowling Green, 

Kentucky.  

-Anniversary Meet registration forms are being finalized. There will be a hard copy included in the February G 

& D sleeve and an online form on the club website. 

-Informative articles are appearing in the G & D. 

- Covid is causing disruptions in supply chains. The planned green (Bowling “Green”) meet shirts may not be 

available in all sizes and some may be substituted with white shirts. 

- At this point in time, despite the Covid resurgence, the Anniversary Meet cannot be cancelled unless by order 

of the CDC.  

- Two types of raffles are planned for the Anniversary Meet to help offset costs.  Kentucky, once very lenient, 

has recently cracked down on raffles. The raffle tickets for cash prizes will be offered for sale on the 

registration form only. The winning ticket will be drawn beforehand and you need not be present to win. There 

will also be basket raffles. Those tickets can be purchased online as well as at the Meet. You will receive pre 

purchased basket tickets in your registration packet and you MUST be present to win those.  PLEASE be 

supportive! 

- The Indiana Region is selling magnetic name badges as a region fundraiser. They offer badges featuring either 

the old or new logo for $15.00 each. Let’s support our neighboring region!! They can be viewed in the G & D 

on page 43 of the December issue.  

 

Eileen Cufr made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Paul Svatik. Meeting adjourned.  

 

We had a 50/50 raffle. Paul won the $4.00. 

 

We quickly moved on to our annual gift exchange. See Leslie Kings recounting of this fun event elsewhere in 

this newsletter.  

 

Eileen Cufr, Secretary  

 

 

Please note: 

 

 The 60th Anniversary Meet Registration Form has been delayed until March 2022 due to changes that may 

be necessary as the result of the tornado damage in Bowling Green, Kentucky in December, 2021. The 

Registration Form and registration information will be contained in the March, 2022 G&D. 

 
 
 
 
 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 
 
 January 

26   Paul Svatik 

26  Sheila Jagodzinski 

 

 
 February 

11     Doug Brainard 

19  Lynn Rupp 

25    Charlene Bendzick 

28  Dave Cufr 
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Leslie King’s recounting of the Christmas Gift Exchange 

 

We had our annual Christmas gift exchange and potluck. Good food, good company and a good time opening 

gifts.  

 First was Paul and he opened Karen’s gift. She made two microwave Cosies. They are used in the 

microwave so you don’t burn your hands. Karen reminded him to put the bowl in the cosie before 

putting it in the microwave. Paul thought maybe they would make nice hats.   

 Next up was Harold and he opened Leslie’s gift, a nuts and bolt grilling spatula, wrapped really well.  

 Jo was next and she picked Lynn’s gift which was a super cute birdhouse made to look like an old gas 

pump.  

 Number four was Lynn and his gift was…..microwave cosies, just like Karen had made, but with 

instructions.  

 Next it was Donna’s turn and her gift was a large bag of Lindor chocolates,  and some homemade Pecan 

tarts, yum, from Eileen.  

 Dave was the next person to pick a gift. So far, no-one has stolen a gift but there was no pie to steal this 

year. Dave got John’s traditional gift of Milk chocolate and dark chocolate hot fudge. 

 Number seven was Chris and he stole Jo’s bird feeder much to her dismay, Jo then sole the hot fudge 

from Dave. Dave decided he wanted the spatula, so now Harold had to pick a gift. At Jo’s prompting, he 

stole the bird house back, so we were back to Chris. He choose a new gift and it was a mug with the 

saying “it takes a powerful fuel to get this old engine running”  

 The next one to choose a gift is Art and he got Craftsman glasses, the movie “Flywheel” and lottery 

tickets. He was going to scratch them off but he decided not to in case someone wanted to steal the gift 

package.  

 Debbie was next and she got some sonic scrubbers. I think they were for cleaning, but not teeth.  

 Leslie was number ten and she stole the microwave cosies from Paul, because Karen made them and one 

was car themed material. (Sorry Lynn) Paul picked a gift to unwrap and he got a 1954 Spark Plug chart, 

a mug with chocolate bomb and some lottery tickets.  

 Next was Eileen and she opened a Charlie brown themed, Candle wax warmer. Very cute.  

 John was next to last and he opened a bottle of Christmas cheer wine with chocolates and a Christmas 

towel. Now he has something to serve his son-in-law when he comes.  

 Last but not at all least was Karen. She decided to steel Donna’s Lindor chocolates and pecan tarts. 

Donna then stole the birdhouse from Harold. Harold decided to end the night by opening a multi tool 

with a knife and scissors to mention a few of the gadgets.  

 You’ll have to ask Art and Paul if they won anything with their tickets.  

 

We all had a great time.  

Merry Christmas! 
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59th Central Meet Information 

 

 


